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Investigation of a serious aviation incident at
Høgelifjell in Notodden

On Thursday 4 January 2024 at 19:30 a Bell 412 helicopter came in contact with two trees during
landing at Høgelifjell east of Notodden. Both the helicopter's main rotors and tail rotor were
damaged. No one was injured in the incident.

The crew were on a training mission in the area and there were two people on board. The
Norwegian Safety Investigation Authority (NSIA) has been to the accident site to document
damage to the helicopter and the landing area. No further technical examinations of the
helicopter will be carried out by the NSIA. The NSIA continues to work on collecting relevant
information. This involves, among other things, interview with those who have been involved
both directly and indirectly.
The helicopter remained at the incident site for a few days before the Norwegian Armed Forces
transported it out of the area.

Status of investigation

The investigation is ongoing and is approaching a final phase.

Latest update: 13.01.2025

Facts

Location
Høgelifjell (5 NM southeast of Notodden) in Notodden municipality,

Norway

Occurrence date 04.01.2024

Category of

Occurrence
Serious incident

Defence branch Norwegian Air Force

https://nsia.no/Forsvaret/Regelverk?lcid=1033
https://nsia.no/Defence/Published-reports
https://nsia.no/Defence/Current-investigations


Incident type Aviation

County Telemark

NSIA conducts its investigations for the sole purpose of improving transportation safety. The
object of a safety investigation is to clarify the sequence of events and root cause factors, study
matters of significance for the prevention of transportation accidents and improvement of
transportation safety, and to publish a report with eventually safety recommendations. NSIA
shall not apportion any blame or liability. Use of information from this investigation for any
other purpose than for improvements of transportation safety shall be avoided.


